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President’s Report
At our dinner meeting on 11 May the results of the ballot to divide District 24 into two districts were announced.  motion carried - 56 Yes Votes, 15 No Votes and 1 informal.
Bowen club was one of the ‘no’ votes as we felt that we had not been given enough time to consider this important issue.  
Consequently, our club has decided to write to the International President lodging a formal protest against the manner in which this ballot has been followed with copies to nominating committee.
The meeting also decided not to vote for any of the people on the nominating committee but instead return unmarked ballot papers with a copy of the above letter.

Larraine

 
Nominating Committee

All systems go for The Handover Dinner on Sat 17 June.  Please remember if you are bringing guests to let Bon or Cheryl know.  

Late changes to Slate of Candidates:  

Chair Status of Women Cttee – Von Hickmott

Cheryl

Status of Women Committee Report 
No meeting this month.  
Rhonda
Finance and Fundraising Committee Report

[image: image3.wmf]
The Monster Cent Sale was held on 13th May.  All in all it was a great day both socially and financially, I hope.    I was rather optimistic that it would be successful but then I remembered the guy who went out fishing for Moby Dick in a rowboat, carrying a harpoon, a jar of tartar sauce and a slice of lemon !!!  
However,  it was another chance for us to socialize,  work together as a team,  and everyone certainly put their shoulders to the wheel.   You certainly did a great job on the day Cheryl, and also with the produce, in addition to producing the flyers.   
The ladies who prepared the afternoon tea were very organized, and also Linda Tickle and her team were so efficient handling the tickets etc.  Special mention to Carol-Anne who spent so much time buying, sorting and wrapping prizes, as well as using her home as a storage depot!!    Many thanks to Lorraine Rowan for the shopping.   I'd better call a halt here as everyone put in a bit effort I don't want to underestimate anyone's efforts.  No doubt we will have a report at our next meeting.
 

Thank you one and all,
Jan
Membership Committee Report
Invitations to prospective members have been posted for the handover dinner.
Lynette

Program Committee Report

The Editor is still getting over the lateral thinking task set at the last meeting!
Bowen Zonta Shirts

If you haven’t been measured yet, zip around to dressmaker Lourdes Camp on the cnr of  Norris & Livingstone Streets.
 2006 Convention in Melbourne.
Our voting delegate for the convention is Larraine Smith.

Other attendees will be:

Lyn Allison

Bon Wharley

Von Hickmott

Rhonda Nilsson
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Hope for the Children
The April Newsletter is available from Angela.  We have sent our yearly sponsorship of $240 away.  Sponsorship pays for all educational and scout expenses – books, shoes, uniforms, etc. plus all medical and dental expenses and one good ‘going out’ set of clothes a year.  We give food parcels at various times.
 Diary Dates


Bowen “Come and Try”
Physical Activity Options for Older Adults

Hortense gave everyone a brochure with an activity suitable for everyone.    There’s a lot of activity in Bowen – not that we’re old!
Many women are afraid of their first mammogram, but there’s no need to worry.  By taking a few minutes each day for a week preceding the exam, and doing the following exercises, she/you will be totally prepared!

Exercise 1:

Open your refrigerator door and insert one breast between the door and the main box.  Have one of your strongest friends slam the door shut and lean on the door for good measure.  Hold that position for 5 seconds (while you hold your breath).  Repeat again, in case the first time wasn’t effective enough.

Exercise 2:

Freeze two metal bookends overnight.  Strip to the waist.  Invite a stranger into the room.  Press the bookends against one of your breasts.  Smash the bookends together as hard as you can.  Set an appointment with the stranger to meet next week and do it all again.

Congratulations!  Now you have nothing at all to worry about when you go for your mammogram!
President


Larraine Smith


47 851230


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lfsmith0@tpg.com.au" ��lfsmith0@tpg.com.au�





Treasurer


Bon Wharley


47 861538


� HYPERLINK "mailto:acemowers@westnet.com.au" ��acemowers@westnet.com.au�





Secretary


Angela Cornwell


47 861496 (H)


47 913 111 ext 114 (W)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:acdc@tpg.com.au" ��acdc@tpg.com.au�





Attendance


Therese Mayhew


47 852677 (H)


47 852218 (W)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:tmayhew@tpg.com.au" ��tmayhew@tpg.com.au�





Editor


Rhonda Nilsson


0438 756233


� HYPERLINK "mailto:nilsson2@bigpond.com" ��nilsson2@bigpond.com�








Bowen Zonta Website:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.bowen.qld.gov.au/community/Zonta" ��www.bowen.qld.gov.au/community/Zonta�


Email:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:bowenzonta@yahoo.com.au" ��bowenzonta@yahoo.com.au�


District 24 Website:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zontadistrict24.org" ��http://www.zontadistrict24.org�


Zonta International Website:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org" ��http://www.zonta.org�











Bowen Zonta Club Inc





Club 1476  Area 7  District 24























  7th June-  Board Meeting


  14th June – Dinner Meeting


17th June – Handover Dinner


24-29 June 2006


58th International Convention, Melbourne





Please remember to notify Therese if you have an apology or are intending to bring along a Guest.
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